
Lakes Region Water Company/Gunstock Glenwater Meters 

Subject: Lakes Region Water CompanyIGunstock Glenwater Meters 
From: leo sanfacon cIsanfaQmetrocast.neb 
Date: Tue, 24 Jun 2008 18:05:43 -0400 
To: pucQpuc.nh.gov 

Attn: Debra Howland and Mark Naylor 

Re: A petition by the Lakes Region Water Company requesting authorization to change rates it charges Gunstock 

Glen customers. LRWC proposes to charge its current consolidated rate of $421.48 annually, prior to the proposed 

step increases in this filing, rather than the current stand-alone annual rate of $239.20. 

NOTE; The Paradises, prior owners of the Gunstock Glen Water System, were petitioned over twenty (20) years ago 

to install meters on all of the residences they serviced in Gunstock Glen. This was never done. 

The Lakes Region Water Company was also requested by us to install meters and they haven't done it either. 

We do not live in our Gilford house for four months of the year and feel it is not fair to have to pay for that quarter 

There are other customers of the Gunstock Glen Water System who go away all winter and they are adversely affected as well. 

It is also our understanding that the NH Public Utilities Commission has instructed LRWC to install meters in the past. 

This was not done to this date. 

Gunstock Glen customers have been included on the Gilford Sewer system for four or five years. The charges by 

the town of Gilford are predicated on water usage and measured by meters installed on all of the residences in 

Gunstock Glen. 

It is our opinion that Gilford and LRWC are able to share the values generated by these meters to determine accurate 

usage by all of the Gunstock Glen residence resulting in minimal costs to LRWC and the town. 

Leo and Polly Sanfacon 
38 Hawthome Way 
Gilford, NH 03249 
524-8894 


